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TERM TWO  COMING UP 
MAY 
Friday 17th/24th/31st—Winter Sports Grade 5/6 
Monday 20th PnF meeting 
Wed 22nd  Grandparents Day—Whole School 
JUNE 
Monday 3rd Grade 5—6 Excursion to Philip Island 
Thursday 6th Cross Country—Selected students 
Monday 10th Queens Birthday Public Holiday 
Tuesday 11th School Council 7pm 

RESPECT 
FAIRNESS 

COMMITMENT 

Fish Creek and District Primary School 
Telephone: (03) 5683 2271   
Urgent Calls 0488 005 502 

Email: fish. creek. ps@edumail. vic. gov. au 
Website: http://www. fishyps. vic. edu. au/  
Facebook:Fish-Creek-and-District-Primary-
School/498044540284215 

We received some great news earlier this week when we found out we  
had received a $5000 grant from the Bendigo Bank towards the 
completion of the school kitchen. This is fantastic news and will assist 
greatly in our project which is scheduled to get underway in early Term 
3. I would like to thank the Bendigo Bank for their generous support of 
this project and even though she hates when I mention her name and 
thank her in the newsletter, I would like to say a big thank you to our 
PnF President Janine Taylor for her work in completing the application 
for the grant.  
Our new school building is progressing very well. The footings were put 
in this week and we are expecting our building to start arriving from the 
middle of next week. This is very exciting for the school as it looks like 
we will be on track to run classes in the building from the start of Term 
3. Yesterday I had the pleasure of going down to the factory where the 
building is made to check on progress. Having seen the building first 
hand I know it will make a great learning space for all our Jnr students. 
If you would like to see the building plans they are available anytime at 
the office for viewing  
A reminder that our Grade 5/6 Winter Sports program starts 
tomorrow. Please remember to make sure your child brings a change of 
clothes and due to the timing of the sports, lunch orders cannot be had 
by these students. All students will compete for 3 weeks in either 
netball, football or soccer and we look forward to them gaining some 
skills whilst getting to know students from Tarwin Valley & Tarwin 
Lower Primary Schools.  Cheers,  Dale. 

 
 

Accounts 
Payment can be made for the Mothers Day Gifts, Mothers Day Morning 
Tea and Winter Sports either by internet banking or by sending the 
money into the office in an envelope with your child's name written on 
the front of it. Prompt payment for these activities is appreciated. 

Lunch Orders 
Could parents please ensure that all lunch orders are phoned into Evans 
before 12pm.  

Net Set Go 
Saturday mornings at 11am Fish Creek netball courts. 
Running for 10 weeks excluding school holidays and long weekend. 
Ages 5 - 10. Bring a water bottle and appropriate foot wear. 
For more info contact BJ 0401 572 409. 
 

Kindergarten Enrolments 2020 
 

To enrol your child in funded four-year-old Kindergarten for next year, 
you will need to register now. Kindergarten enrolment is centralised 
through South Gippsland Shire Council. Simply complete a single 
enrolment form and nominate your Kindergarten preferences. 
Enrolments must be lodged by 30 June. 
You can enrol at www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/centralenrolmentFor 
more information, please phone 5662 9200 or visit 
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/centralenrolment 
 
 

Bread tags for wheelchairs! 
Junior School Council are collecting bread tags for a 
great cause. 
It takes 250kg of bread tags to make one 
wheelchair!  
The bread tags we collect will be sent to South 
Africa where they will be recycled, then they will go 
towards someone with disabilities.  
Please help us by sending along your bread tags to 

your child’s classroom. There will be a prize for the class with the most 
bread tags. 
 

Music Lessons 
Music lessons are available on Fridays at the school. All enquiries to John 
Rees 0407 680 615. 
 
 

Woolworths Earn & Learn 
Earn & Learn is back at Woolworths! Stickers can be dropped into the 
office.  There are also more sheets available at the office. 

http://www.fishyps.vic.edu.au/
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Grade 3/4 Philip Island Camp       
Camp dates have been set for Mon June 24th to Wed June 26th and 
the itinerary and cost are being finalised. Hopefully details will be sent 
out early next week. 

Absences 
Please remember if your child is absent you MUST contact the school 
either by email or phone to notify us of their absence. This needs to be 
done before 9.30am if possible. 

Pnf Meeting 
There will be a PnF meeting on Monday morning straight after assembly. 
 

Lice 
We have had a couple of cases of lice reported from across the year 
levels so could you please check your child’s hair tonight and treat if 
required. 

eSmart Tip of the Week: 
Getting the screen time balance right.  

Getting plenty of good food is of course very important to kids’ 
wellbeing. But it’s not just about the food. Sitting at the table with 
parents, siblings or others and enjoying a meal together without the 
need of a screen helps children to develop good habits while they are 
young which they can carry into the future. 

 

Grandparents/Special Person Day—Whole School 
Don’t forget that NEXT Wednesday is Grandparents/Special Person Day. 
This will start at 9am with a visit to the classroom to join in learning 
followed by a morning tea with staff at 10.30am. 
 
 

Teeth On Wheels 
Forms in relation to the school dentist visit by Teeth on Wheels went 
home last week for each child, if you did not get a form we have more 
available in the office. Forms need to be returned TOMORROW. 

Naplan 
Well done to our Grade 3 and 5 students who have completed their 
NAPLAN this week. We were one of the schools who were completing the 
tests online. Although there were a few little technical glitches, the 
majority of the tests went smoothly (unfortunately this was not the case 
in all schools). As a school we try not put any additional pressure on the 
students during this period and it was great to see some of the students 
actually enjoying the week.  

Assembly  
Just a reminder there is no Assembly this week 

due to Winter Sports 
Flags 

It was great to see our new flag poles erected 
during the week. As a school, we can now proudly 
display the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Island 
flags side by side with the  Australian flag. 

Mothers Day Morning Tea 
Mrs Smith and the Preps once 
again put on a very special 
morning tea for our Prep 
mums/special person. Thanks 
to all those who came along to 
enjoy the morning and well 
done to our Preps who did a 
great job serving morning tea. 


